DR. FREDERICK A. COLLER ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN

June 11, 1941

Dr. Fred Rankin 271 W. Short Street Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Fred:

I was very sorry I did not get a chance to see you again before I left Cleveland but I did ask Al or Jimmie to let you know that I was obliged to come home.

I am sending this note along to tell you how delighted I am at the great honor that has come to you and to assure you that if there is anything we folks around here can do to help out in your big job we will be waiting and anxious to do so. It is a great honor, but one you are eminently worthy of. My congratulations to the A.M.A., and do not let the job wear you down.

As ever,

Frederick A. Coller, M.D.

FAC: MI